Opportunity for THE Library of Your Institution, and other Academic libraries in Your Country:

Funding for a cost-free order of German academic literature including, for instance, the books of our book series Soviet and Post-Soviet Politics & Society

Dear Author,

Thank you very much for your contribution to the book series “Soviet and Post-Soviet Politics & Society”! We are honoured to have had the opportunity to publish your research within this series.

Alas, for financial reasons, your contribution and the book series as a whole might not be broadly noted in Eastern Europe and the former Soviet Union. As you know, the books in this series—including the present one—cost more than €20, and are thus too expensive for most academic libraries in your country, and the other post-socialist states. Therefore, we would like to bring to the attention of your institute, faculty, academy or university (or any other academic institution to which you have access to) the following opportunity to receive free copies of scholarly books and periodicals published in Germany, including the books that have been or will be published, in the next three to four years, within, among others, our series “Soviet and Post-Soviet Politics & Society”: 

The German Research Association DFG (Deutsche Forschungsgemeinschaft) has a special program to support libraries in transition countries like yours with German academic literature. For instance, the DFG might agree to support a subscription to a book series like ours by your academic institution’s library for a period of 3 to 4 years. This implies that the DFG would fully pay for these books for your library for a certain period of time. For instance, our book series may publish 30 books per year with an average price of €30 (incl. postage). That might mean that your library, in case of a subscription to a book series like ours via the DFG program, would—free of charge—receive scholarly literature of an approximate value of  €2700 - €3600 (or more) over 3 to 4 years. Sometimes, there might even arise a possibility to extend such a DFG-supported subscription for longer than the initial three- to four-year-period. The DFG knows of the enormous difficulties of libraries in Eastern Europe and the former Soviet Union, and is interested in helping them. Nevertheless, your library’s “wish list” to the DFG should not be too costly.

Note also that it should be indeed the case that your academic institution’s library is highly interested, for instance, in our book series “Soviet and Post-Soviet Politics & Society”—if it chooses to subscribe to it. It would not make sense for the DFG to pay hundreds or even thousands of Euros for a series of books for your institute’s, faculty’s or university’s library, if there is no really interested readership for these books at your institution. Only, if you and the librarian of your institution can assure the DFG that the books will not merely fill up the shelves of your library, but will be actively read and used by many students, researchers, professors, and other persons at your institution, the DFG will tend to agree to send your library these books free of charge. The same goes for any other orders your library might place.

In connection with this, it should be clear that the initiative for applying to the DFG for such a subscription funding is coming from your library—and not from us. It might even be harmful for an application by your library to mention, in your library’s letter to the DFG, that your librarian has been pointed towards such an opportunity through us. The DFG has to be convinced that your institution really wants and needs whatever books or periodicals the library orders. Only then it makes sense for the DFG to help your institution.

Also, your institution will have to make books received with DFG funding available to all interested readers. Your library will have to have a cataloguing system and regular opening hours. The library should not be a closed archive only accessible to the professors at your institute or faculty. It needs to have a full-time librarian, and be open to all interested students and researchers. Books funded by the DFG and other similar programs should be made accessible to an as wide as possible range of readers.  

If these circumstances apply to your institution, its chief librarian (head of the library) should write a letter in English or German to the DFG. The linguistic quality (orthography, grammar) of this letter is not important. What is important is that the letter mentions the following issues:

· the books ordered or periodicals subscribed should be described shortly (for instance, our book series is called “Soviet and Post-Soviet Politics & Society” and published by ibidem–Verlag Stuttgart/Hannover; it has the ISSN 1614-3515) and be listed by rank of their priority for your library, 

· describe the importance of the ordered books, periodicals or book series for your institution, the place where the literature would be located, and by whom the books would be used,

· describe shortly the academic status of your institution (i.e. its relevance, reputation, history, etc.),

· mention previous co-operation of your institution with other foreign academic institutions,

· list, if appropriate, visits to your institutions by, or co-operation of your institution with, German scholars (if no such co-operation took place, you may still apply for the literature funding),

· list, if appropriate, programs with which German scholars may have visited your institution (DAAD, Bosch Foundation, DFG, governmental programs, direct university partnerships, etc.),

· name former holders of German stipends at your institution (e.g. scholarships of the DAAD, Goethe-Institute, Humboldt Foundation, Bosch Foundation, and other German foundations and programs), if there were any,

· estimate the number of students, researchers and professor (as well as other persons) who would be able to use the ordered books at your library,

· mention—only if there are any—German language courses at your institution,

· mention, if appropriate, the presence and name of the central library of your institution, and co-operation of the departmental or faculty libraries of your institution with this central library,

· provide a short description of the particular library where the ordered literature would be located (this does not have to be the central library and can be also a smaller specialized library):

· opening hours, and access to the library for students and scholars, 

· approximate number of volumes in your library, 

· approximate budget (financial means) of the library,

· available means to purchase German scholarly literature without outside support,

· full names of the heads/directors of the library and your institution as a whole.

The letter should have the official letter-head of your institution, be signed by the head of the library, and, if possible, be stamped with your institutions official stamp. The letter should include your library’s full address, i.e. postal code, city, street, house number, telephone and fax number, e-mail and WWW address, etc. In addition, it should contain all necessary information for a problem-free arrival of the books at your institution’s library; mention, for instance, any problems in terms of books arriving from abroad, i.e. having to pass customs control in your country and reaching safely your institution’s library. (There might be an opportunity to send the books from Germany via the German Embassy in your country’s capital. However, mostly the books will be directly sent to your library from Germany.) 

As mentioned, it is not necessary and might be counter-productive to inform the DFG where you received the above information from. The DFG needs to be sure that your institution’s letter is an expression of its library’s true needs, and not a result of an outside suggestion unrelated to the interests of your institution’s students and scholars. Note that all the information provided above is publicly available at the WWW-site http://www.dfg.de/lis. Within certain limits, your library can, of course, also order books not related to our series. The average value of one order is, usually, not significantly above €4000-6000. 

Your library should send the letter by either post, fax or e-mail to the following addresses:

Astrid Hoehl (Osteuropa/GUS)
Referat LIS 4, Deutsche Forschungsgemeinschaft (DFG)
D-53170  Bonn, Germany

Astrid Hoehl (Osteuropa/GUS)


Referat LIS 4


Fax: +49-(0)228-885-2227�E-mail: astrid.hoehl@dfg.de
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